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Some of you may have seen our picture in the local paper recently as Funzone were delighted to discover we had won a childcare award form Net Mums for being voted one of the best after school clubs in the Eastern Region.  If you missed it there’s a photo  below 








Childcare Award  





Priority to After School club for Holiday Club 


Funzone will now offer priority for our holiday club to users of our after school club. This is great news for families using the after school club. Our holiday club will also open for 2 days before Christmas and 2 days before the new term starts in January.  (see over for more details) 


The February holiday club is usually one of our busiest so early booking is recommended 
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At last we have been able to purchase a brand new minibus. It was ordered from the manufacturer last month  and should be with us by late January/early February.  So collections will be much quicker now, and more efficient.


The new minibus will be a 12 seater so with the 15 seater we already have it means we can transport the children much quicker.


Thanks to all the parents who have let us know when their child isn’t attending for any reason as this has helped the collections run smoothly and efficiently. 








The past couple of months have flown by, and the clubs have quickly filled with children from all schools. We would like to take this opportunity to welcome any new families to our club.  And a HUGE thanks to all the parents who have recommended us to their friends. A little early at the time of writing but we hope you all  have a wonderful Christmas holiday.








Newszone





November/December 2014





Dates for diary


19th Dec last day 


22nd &23rd Dec Holiday club open 


24th December -1st January –CLOSED


2nd & 5th January 2015 Holiday club open 


6th Jan term starts 











  A regular newsletter for families of Funzone 





New Minbus 





Sponsor child  





OFSTED update


 Kathy and Debbie attended an information meeting about the changes taking place regarding after school clubs.  The regulations and registration requirements for after school clubs have changed, specifically regarding qualifications and staffing ratios. Ofsted no longer stipulate what the ratios and qualifications should be, but we would like to reassure parents that we have no intention of changing our policies as we feel it is good practice to have qualified staff and manageable ratios and we feel it will be in the best interest of the children to continue with our current policies. 





Training updates /new staff 





This term some of the staff have completed various training this term.


Well done to Jane, Heather, Siobhan,  Anne, Tracey C ,  Tracey S,  Ladine  and Beverley for attending Behavior Management  training.


Kathy and Debbie attended an Ofsted information evening to learn  about new changes that affect after School clubs.


We would like to welcome Paula and Dominque to our team,  Paula started this month and as some of you know Dominque was a student here  and now works at Funzone.  














As some parents are aware we sponsor a child in Uganda. Her Name is Christine .We have been sponsoring her for over 3 years now  She writes to us regularly and we write to her and the children sometimes sends pictures to her and reply to her letters telling her about themselves and life in the UK








Boring bits…….. Please read!





Another reminder


PLEASE let us know if your child isn’t attending. Quite often the school doesn’t notify us when we collect and we waste so much time  looking for children  who are not at school or doing a club , or maybe gone to a friend’s home.  It really helps us be more efficient if you let us know if there are any changes to collections. Thank you for your support with this.








For the very first time we are opening for some of the Christmas holidays.


We are open all day on 22nd and 23rd December 


Then we will close until 2nd January 


We open for 2 days on the 2nd of January and 5th January.


We are offering a special rate of £25.00 per day.  (No part time sessions 


available on this occasion)


The plans and booking forms will be on the website for parents to download. If 


you are unable to print a form off please ask staff.


Only certain staff will be working during this time so places will be limited and offered on


 a first come, first served basis. And priority is given to the After School club  
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Funzone clubs are working really well. 


We think the arrangement of 3 separate areas for different age groups is working really well.


All the activities are suited to the children’s ages and stages of development. 


This term we have been really busy making “all about me” books which have been great fun getting to know each other.  We have used Autumn leaves for crafts, set ground rules for each club, had a week of pirate activities, animal themed and carnival themed crafts,   Halloween, Fireworks and Remembrance Day  crafts. 


The remainder of this term will cover festivals and how others celebrate Christmas or winter themed activities, we will also be learning about Children’s rights and anti-bullying  through themed craft activities  


 








Holiday club over the Christmas break
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